
The regular meeting of the Adams Township Board of Supervisors was held on July 12, 2021 at 
7:00 p.m. at the Adams Township Municipal Building, 690 Valencia Road, Adams Township, 
Mars, PA. 
 
Present at the meeting were Supervisors Russell R. Ford, Ronald J. Shemela, Edward L. Vogel 
and Darryl M. Brandon; Solicitor Michael Gallagher, Township Manager Gary Peaco, Park 
Director Haley Geyer, and Assistant Secretary Andrea Dunton. 
            
Chairman Ford called the meeting to order at 7:06 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
            
PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
Tim Danehy, 434 Spring St. Ext., attended the meeting to discuss the townships communication 
with him regarding mowing his lawn. Mr. Danehy stated that he mows his entire lot except for one 
portion that he claims as a naturalized area. He has planted 300 trees in this area and because 
of the slope he does not mow it.  
Russ Ford mentioned that this is an ongoing issue since 2009 and that he would like to look further 
into the matter and revisit. This area is not zoned as a naturalized area. 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and Edward L. Vogel seconded by, the minutes of the meeting 
of June 28, 2021, were approved. Four were in favor. 
 
On a motion by Edward L. Vogel and Darryl M. Brandon seconded by, the minutes of the 
Pinewood Farms PRD Hearing of June 30, 2021, were approved. Four were in favor. 
 
PUBLIC WORKS REPORT 
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Public Works 
Department Report for June was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
CODE ENFORCEMENT REPORT 
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Code Enforcement 
Report for June was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
ENGINEER’S REPORT 
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Engineer’s Report 
for June was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT 
On a motion by Edward L. Vogel and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Solicitor’s Report for 
June was approved.  Four were in favor. 
          
ANIMAL CONTROL OFFICER’S REPORT 
On a motion by Edward L. Vogel and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Animal Control Officer’s 
Report for June was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
POLICE REPORT 
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Police Chief’s Report 
for June was approved.  Four were in favor.   
 
PARK AND RECREATION REPORT 
On a motion by Edward L. Vogel and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Park and Recreation 
Report for June was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
 



FIRE DEPARTMENT REPORT 
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Adams Area Fire 
Department Report for June was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
 
Report and Payment of Invoices 
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the Treasurer’s Report for 
June was approved, and approval was given to pay bills totaling $417,985.32.  Four were in favor. 
 
Transfer of Funds 
On a motion by Edward L. Vogel and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the following transfers 
were approved.  Four were in favor. 

• Transfer from General Fund to Park Fund $200,000.00 
 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 
Library Contributions 
On a motion by Darryl M. Brandon and seconded by Ronald J. Shemela, the quarterly library 
contribution in the amount of $40,000.00 was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
Three Degree Roundabout Resolution 
Gary Peaco gave a quick update on the Three Degree Road take over project. Mr. Peaco 
explained that we are close to owning the road and are working on the right of way. The bids for 
phase one are to be open on July 19th, 2021 at noon.  
Mr. Peaco stated that we applied for a grant last year and did not receive it. This resolution will 
assist in applying for another grant this year. 
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Darryl M. Brandon, the Three Degree 
Roundabout Resolution # 2021-13 was approved.  Four were in favor. 
 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
On a motion by Ronald J. Shemela and seconded by Edward L. Vogel, the meeting was adjourned 
at 7:38 p.m.  Four were in favor. 
         
        
     

 
       Andrea Dunton, Assistant Township Secretary

  


